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Bulletin Ins. 20-034-AB

TO: All Resident and Non-Resident New Hampshire RSA 402-J Insurance Producers
FROM: Christopher R. Nicolopoulos, Insurance Commissioner C} @ }\3
DATE: May 14, 2020

RE: One Month Extension of Insurance Producer License Renewal Deadline for All
Renewals Originally Due by May 31, 2020

The New Hampshire Insurance Department understands that the Covid-19 pandemic has created
unforeseen obstacles for several of its licensees, including business interruptions that have made
it more difficult to complete licensee requirements in a timely manner. As a result, on March 30,
2020 the Department issued a bulletin, Ins. No. 20-023-AB, extending the deadlines for
insurance producer renewals that were due by March 31, 2020 and April 30, 2020.

To further assist New Hampshire insurance producers with the business difficulties caused by
Covid-19, the Department is extending the deadline for all insurance producers whose original
renewal deadline was on May 31, 2020. The new renewal deadline for those producer licenses
will be June 30, 2020. During this one month renewal extension period, those producer licenses
will remain active in New Hampshire. As such, the Department will not take regulatory action
against any RSA 402-J producer in regards to license renewal issues as long as the producer
seeks renewal by the new renewal date of June 30, 2020.

The Department will consider further extension of producer license deadlines should Covid-19
difficulties continue in the future.

For further information or to discuss the content of this Bulletin, please contact Joan Lacourse at
the New Hampshire Insurance Department. She can be reach at (603) 271-2964 or by email at
joan.d.lacourse@ins.nh.gov.



